
12th January 2024 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

We are pleased to welcome all the children back to school this week following the 
Christmas break. They are all refreshed and raring to go with their learning this term.  

It is also our pleasure to welcome our new Nursery children who started school for the 
first time this week as well as our other new starters across the school. They have all 
settled in so well. I would also like to thank the other children who have made them all 
feel so welcomed into our school family. 

It has been great to see the children in some classes this week exploring future careers 
from dentistry in Year 4 to Reception finding out about the people who help them in 
school and what their jobs entail. I even had a full interview about my role from the    
children and they all got a chance to sit in my chair in the office! 

Nursery also had a special visitor when Kit the dog came in to meet them. There was 
lots of excitement and plenty of tail wagging too! 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you all about the importance of reading at 
home. The children do lots of reading in school but it is important that they reinforce this 
at home. They can read their reading book, other books or even comics. It is also really 
important that children hear stories read to them. That 1:1 time sharing a book before 
bed is such a lovely part of the day both for parents and the children. This 10 minutes a 
day can make a massive impact on their future life chances. I have included a link later 
in the flyer to a video made by Save the Children about the difference this can make. 
For such an important  subject it is hard hitting and therefore not suitable to share with 
the children. Thank you for your ongoing support with your child’s reading. 

We continue to develop our OPAL play work at break and lunchtimes and would love to 
know what you think. We would be grateful if you could spend a few minutes completing 
a survey for us by clicking here. 

Looking ahead, we are pleased to welcome Mr. Kirk Lester, Army Welfare Service, back 
into school to lead some further Forest School sessions with the children. The next   
sessions for Key Stage 1 will be on Monday 22nd January 2024. I would be grateful if 
the children could come to school with appropriate   outdoor clothing on as they will be 
getting dirty! 

Well done to Year 4 with the best attendance this week: 99.2%  

Well done to Year 4 for the best attendance for the year to date: 96.8%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and you have a relaxing weekend. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley, 

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/KDTHZKJ


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Reception 

(Owls) 
98% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.7% 95.9% 95.3% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
96.7% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
99.2% 95.8% 96.8% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
92.4% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
93% 95.6% 94% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
93.1%  94.7% 
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A Busy Week in Year 1! 

We have been working hard in our first week back in Year One! We have been 

working practically in maths, making teen numbers and understanding how to  

partition them. We have also been finding clues in our classroom about our new 

Literature Works text 'Paddington', which we are so excited about reading       

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Our New Text in Year 2 

Year 2 have really enjoyed exploring some clues about our new text and making 

predictions about what it could be about.  We did some freeze frame work and 

talked about how the characters could be feeling. We can't wait to read the book!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

What was our school like in the past with Year 3 

Year 3 have been studying historical sources linked to the history of our school - 

looking closely for any clues about how schools in the past were different to our 

experience at school now.  

We’re lucky to have access to some school log books, architects plans,           

photographs and even a Victorian punishment log! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Gymnastics with Year 5 

This week, Year 5 have started their new PE unit - Gymnastics. The children have 
thoroughly enjoyed their first lesson of the term. They have been learning about 
travelling, sequence, cannon and synchronisation. They have devised a short 
gymnastics performance to show to their peers in the class. We enjoyed using the 
mats and discovering different ways to move and travel in a creative way using 
levels. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Kasper, Prince of Cats in Year 6  

This week in Year 6 we have started our new text, "Kaspar, Prince of Cats". In the 

first chapter, we were introduced to Kaspar the cat and his accomplice; Countess 

Kandinsky. Using the text to find evidence, we made inferences about the    

Countess' character.  We decided that while she was somebody of high             

importance who can sometimes be demanding, she had a softer side to her    

character and was actually rather generous.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Reading Matters! 

Being able to read is the one thing that will have the biggest impact on how well 

your child will do in life.  

It is really important that your child reads regularly with you. This can be their 

reading book, another book from home or even comics.  

It is also really important that children regularly hear stories at home too. This can 

be a special time before bed where you and your child can spend some quality 

time together.  

We understand that everyone leads busy lives but this 10 minutes a day can 

make such a difference to your child’s life chances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Children have produced a ‘Read on Get on’ video about the importance 

of reading. This is a hard hitting video and as such is not suitable to share with 

the children. Please click the image to view the video. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g4Nf0Hcuv4Y
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Dates for your Diary - Spring Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Monday 15th January 2024 Reception Place Application Portal Closes 

Monday 15th January 2024 Reception visit to St. Andrew’s Church 

Tuesday 16th January 2024 
Incredible Years Parent Workshop (for parents of children 

aged 2-6) in Studio from 2pm-3pm  

Monday 22nd January 2024 Adam Bushnell (Author) visit for Key Stage 2 

Monday 22nd January 2024 
Kirk Lester (Army Welfare Service) in to lead Forest School 

sessions with Key Stage 1 

Tuesday 23rd January 2024 Year 3 walk around the Village 

Wednesday 24th January 2024 
Year 4 at Christingle Service at St. Nicholas’ Cathedral in 

Newcastle - 1pm-3pm 

Wednesday 31st January 2024 Restart a Heart workshop for Year 5 and Year 6 in School 

Friday 16th February 2024 HALF TERM 


